SAC Meeting 4:05 – 4:54 Osceola Magnet School Mar. 14, 2023

Attendance: Jennifer Norris, Kevin Oberlink, Janine Jones, Leslie Sales, David Dodd, Brandon White, Carrie DeLuca, Dawn Wagner, Lydia Rollins and Nancy Howe.

Approval of Minutes: A motion was made by to approve February minutes by Dawn Shor and was seconded by Brandon White. It was unanimously approved.

Budget: Our district SAC balance is \$4,717.67 and we have \$4317.78 in Walter Johnson/ Curriculum support account. Our fundraising account has a balance of \$1,807.24. There are no changes since last month.

PTA Report: L. Sales reported are in the middle of our Fun Run. The run is Friday from 9-12, and we have already raised \$25,653.25. We will have some parent volunteers and students will bring their own water bottles. Next year, we may want to negotiate fees to improve on our profit margin. Yearbooks are on sale through 4-8 on-line. One School, One book is underway and has students very excited about reading this book. Skate Night is 4-13, and April 27th is the PTA meeting. They also have a pack of scholarship applications for 2-\$500 scholarships that will be going out soon to county high schools.

Principal's Report: One School One Book has students very enthused. Kids are also using the QR code to listen to teachers read as they follow along. Many students are taking part in the trivia, and answering questions correctly. This program goes until the end of April. Pour Your Art for STEM classes go on through the end of April for third grade. Each class has space for about 25 students and costs \$5. Orlando Science Center was here with stations for our Science Night. It had amazing turn-out! They will be back on 3-31 for the Kaboom Show for the whole school. We have been recommended for Cognia Certification. We are awaiting the outcome of this decision. This designation would allow us more resources and collaboration with other schools. J. Norris visited a Smart Lab in Titusville. It was a room retrofitted with the latest pieces of technology that is specially tied to math and science. She has requested a quote to retrofit our Fab Lab, to be presented to Mr. Bass for potential funding. The fourth grade Tropicana Speech is coming up. We will have another round of collaborative planning in April to look at Engineering Design Challenges moving forward. On April 3, report cards come home. We will have a track meet at SRHS in April for 4th and 5th graders on the team. Fencing is coming in for the East side of our school, to improve on space and safety. J. Norris and N. Ern did a Table Top Drill with Mr. Teske a couple of weeks ago. They expressed need for additional cameras and they have been promised to us.

Adjournment- 4:54.